Bal Bharati PUBLIC SCHOOL SSTPP MPPOCL KHANDANA

BAL BHARATI PUBLIC SCHOOL, SSTPP KHANDWA

Threads of Compassion: Our Annual Donation Drive

Ref. No. BBPS/KHW/2024-25/11

Date: 31st August 2024

"The smallest act of kindness is worth more than the grandest intention." - Oscar Wilde

Dear Parents

With great enthusiasm and a deep sense of purpose, we are thrilled to announce the launch of our **Annual Donation Drive**, a noble endeavor to bring joy and comfort to orphans and marginalized communities. Building upon the resounding success of last year's campaign, we are inspired to continue this beautiful tradition of sharing the joy.

For Students of Classes I to III: We invite our young learners to contribute:

- 1. Toys: Puzzles, board games, educational toys that spark curiosity and inspire learning.
- 2. Stationery Items & Art and Craft Supplies: Notebooks, pencil boxes, sketchbooks, paint etc.
- 3. Non-Perishable Ration Items: Rice, flour, pulses, oil, etc. (minimum 1 kg packing).

For Students of Classes IV to VIII: We encourage our older students to donate:

- 1. Books: Storybooks, educational books, coloring books.
- 2. Hygiene Kits: Soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes, hand sanitizers, sanitary napkins.
- 3. Woolen Clothes & Bedding Items: Warm clothing, bed sheets, pillow covers, blankets etc.

This initiative serves as a powerful lesson in compassion, empathy, and social responsibility. While participation is not mandatory, we believe this is a precious opportunity for our students to extend a hand of kindness and make a tangible impact in the lives of others.

As we approach Diwali, we kindly request that all donations be new items to ensure they are in the best condition for those in need. The school will collect all donations from the students during school hours from Tuesday, September 17 to Thursday, September 19, 2024.

In addition to the donations, students will be crafting **class-wise cards** for the less privileged during their art classes. These heartfelt creations will carry messages of hope, love, and encouragement, adding a personal touch to our collective efforts.

Together, let us weave a tradition of generosity, where each contribution, no matter how small, adds a bright thread to the fabric of humanity. For any queries, please direct them to the Event Coordinator, Ms. Kirtikaa Birla, at 8827137730 from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm.

Thank you for your unwavering support and dedication to this cause.

With warm regards,

Principal

Bal Bharati Public School, Khandwa